From: Alison Carter <

Sent: 24 June 2022 13:26

To: Planning Planning

Cc: Awale Olad (ClIr); Julian Fulbrook (Clir); Sue Vincent (Cllr)
Subject: Comments re. Application number 2022/2255/P

T am resident of Flat 1, 1 Great Ormond Street, London WCIN 3RA

I would like to object to the proposed planning for redevelopment of Great Ormond Street Hospital.

Whilst I support the hospital undergoing a redevelopment, the current plans do not serve well both the
hospital and the community, and will cause significant hardship and safety risk to the local area residents,
the patients attending the National Neurological Hospital and the character of the neighbourhood.

Simply:

1. The proposed building is too high, which will cause significant loss of light to local residents and loss of
character to the Bloomsbury Conservation Area.

2. The planned routes for construction traffic will cause terrible noise, disruption and pollution on Great
Ormond Street and Lambs Conduit Street, along with placing local school children going to a from Coram’s
fields as risk from the perspective of road safety and pollution and must be re-routed to access from the
West part of Guildford Street (away from Corams and the shops and cafes). The vibrations from
construction and vehicles must also not damage the local Georgian buildings which are protected by English
Heritage.

3. The proposed temporary main entrance to the hospital on Powis Place, compromises the safety of
extremely vulnerable patients in blue light ambulances arriving at the National Neurological hospital

There has been very little consultation with local residents on this redevelopment. Any redevelopment of the
hospital must be planned in conjunction with the local community as we are all interdependent, so the
hospital can continue to serve the nation whilst not causing harm to the community.

Yours faithfully,

Alison Carter-Goulden

Alison Carter-Goulden
Flat 1,

1 Great Ormond Street,
London

WC1N 3RA
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